LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION CENTRAL (MID) AREA
TUESDAY 5 MARCH 2013
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)

Doretta Cowie, Central Chair

CEPHA meeting 
Good to Outstanding – Area For Consideration 


	(Notes below)
Welcome to new Headteachers:
Alex Burden


Great Waltham CE Primary


Diane Deanes (nee Wilson) 
White Court School


Susan Lock


Great Bradfords Juniors (Acting for this term)

Cathy Mann


Rivenhall CE Primary School

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

David Milligan 


Tollesbury Primary


Doretta Cowie

Tracy Goodway, Head of Education Consultancy

	p 1*
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update

	Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning


	p 2 -6
	The role of the Local Authority in Essex Education – ISOS report

	Tim Coulson, Director for Education and Learning

	p 6-9 
	Human Resources update 
	Nicki Harris, Schools HR


	p 9-11
	Excellence in Education   
	Graham Lancaster, Interim Assistant Lead Strategic Commissioner – Primary

	p 11-12
	Local Area Social Care Update
	Nicky O’Shaughnessy, Head of Local Delivery Mid Quadrant



	p 12-14
	Education Estates Strategy 
	Jo Twine



	p 14-19
	Early Years Foundation Stage – handbook and assessment information 
	Kath Hardy and Liz Norton, EYFS

	p 19-20
	Briefing paper to include:


	· Satisfactory schools project 

· CSS review

· Traded services 
· Spring conferences partnership working
· SEN/Inclusion


	p 20-21
	Key dates
	2012/2013 CENTRAL meetings with the Local Authority officers  at Chelmsford City Football Club
Tuesday 18 June 2013
Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013
Friday 15 March 2013          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay
Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013
Friday 11 October 2013       Weston Homes Community Stadium

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Spring term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.
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	CENTRAL (MID) EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 5 March 2013

	

	1.
	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Doretta Cowie, Chair of the Central Area, welcomed headteachers to the district and area meeting, and in particular the new headteachers (or headteachers who have taken on new schools) in Central who are:
Alex Burden


Great Waltham CE Primary


Diane Deanes (nee Wilson) 
White Court School


Susan Lock


Great Bradfords Juniors (Acting for this term)

Cathy Mann


Rivenhall CE Primary School

Farewell to the following Headteacher:

David Milligan 


Tollesbury Primary

David was thanked for his work on the EPHA Executive in the last few years. It was noted that his departure leaves a vacancy for the representative for Maldon LDG and David AGREED to discuss this with his colleagues. 

	

	2.
a)

b)

c)

d)


	CEPHA MEETING

 Judith Harvey, Primary Schools Facilitator, gave a brief report on some of the work that she is doing on behalf of Mid schools. She reminded headteachers that there are a number of serious case reviews due to be published and that the recommendations from these would be shared at the summer term EPHA meeting on 18 June. 
The Spring term EPHA newsletter was circulated to headteachers at the meeting -this can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 

Headteachers’ Annual Conference – Stock Brook Country Club

The EPHA Manager reminded headteachers that the annual conference is being held on Friday 15 March and includes key note speakers Estelle Morris and Matthew Syed. Heads were asked to book places as soon as possible if they wished to attend.

EPHA Liaison Officer 

Reference was made to the EPHA Liaison Officer’s report circulated at the meeting, which referred to a number of committees that Mike Blant has attended on behalf of EPHA. These include:

SEN Strategic Advisory Group

A Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND) consultation is now live via the link below. Responses will shape the priorities and future development of the Essex SEND strategy.

http://surveys.essexinsight.org.uk/TakeSurvey.aspx?PageNumber=1&SurveyID=74KJ4nl&Preview=true
The consultation filters into 3 paths on the initial page, those being: 

School employees; Parents & Carers; External Agency staff.

As well as encouraging school employees and parents to complete this survey, there is an urgent need for schools to be forming their own view of what ‘good’ looks like in the Local Offer of SEND. To guide schools through this process the group is hoping that this term’s LDG meetings can be accessed to deliver the main messages and time scale for implementation. 

To this end an Essex group needs to be formed, comprising among other stakeholders, SENCOs and headteachers to produce draft guidelines for schools/local groups to use. The process will be supported by LA officers and also by Brian Lamb and Jean Gross, both of whom have a good handle on government strategy, direction and the national picture, and can ably guide Essex through the process.

The purpose of this is to alert you to what’s coming but also to be thinking about whether you and/or your SENCO could be involved in this piece of work.
Domestic Violence

At a recent meeting questions were asked about the pilot that took place last year (Nov 2011 – Feb 2012) in the south quadrant (secondary schools only) where information about recorded incidents of DV was shared with schools. It has been agreed that this subject ought to be back on the agenda and headway made. In general the EPHA Executive welcomed such a move – given that, with the number of recorded incidents around the county, some schools might be inundated with such information. Also the families will know that such information is being shared with schools – this has not generally been the case and some school may find this difficult in terms of relationships with families. 

Essex Safeguarding Children’s Board

Mike attended the board’s consideration of a Serious Case Review (SCR). This is remains strictly confidential at this point but recommendations, when published, will have implications for schools.  Another SCR – that of ‘Ryan’, still awaits publication. Someone from safeguarding will be producing summaries of findings and recommendations, at which point they’ll be invited to deliver briefings at HT meetings. In the past Judith Harvey has done a splendid job in producing relevant context and recommendations following SCRs.

Pupil Referral Unit/Children’s Support Services Review 

Mike attended a joint Essex/Kent event at Brands Hatch. The conference considered the future of PRUs and alternative provision. It provided an opportunity for headteachers and senior staff to share their vision for the future for PRUs and also see how models in other areas work. A number of speakers (mainly headteachers) talked passionately of the plight of vulnerable pupils (and often those pupils who cause headteachers the most angst), making a plea for alternatives to exclusion and for schools to take, and maintain responsibility for their pupils. Such models as short term internal ‘exclusions’, the Lyons Hall GROW project and the Canvey Island Restart project were discussed.

The argument is for funding to be locally devolved to provide clusters of schools to create alternative provision where intensive work (i.e. with 1 or 2 pupils in a unit) focuses on filling the child’s developmental gaps (akin to nurturing).

Secondary headteachers were keen on the idea of early intervention and investing at the primary end to minimise problems at secondary age. 

Such terms as therapeutic intervention, restorative justice and unconditional positive regard, a sense of ‘belonging’ and Smart Thinking, were some of the ideas mentioned as contributing to successful reintegration of such pupils back into the mainstream.       

Academy Status

At present 42 primary schools are now converter academies with 1 school awaiting approval, representing about 9% Essex primary schools.

Seven schools are now sponsored academies under the government’s compulsion plan.

Secondary colleagues are expressing some concerns about headteachers of academies being unexpectedly and swiftly removed from post, being powerless to contest decisions made by governors/sponsors.

EYFS Funding Group

This group led by Shelagh Harvey (Ingatestone Infants) produced a paper which formed the basis of discussions with Tim Coulson. Consequently Cllr Stephen Castle has written to the Secretary of State for Education, Michael Gove, supporting the argument that LAs need to have the flexibility to prioritise funds in the way it sees fit in consultation with schools, rather than being straight-jacketed in a ‘one size fits all’ model.

	

	3
	GOOD TO OUTSTANDING – AREAS FOR CONSIDERATION

A workshop led by Tracy Goodway, Head of Education Consultancies

Tracy noted that she had been given strict instructions to make the workshop interactive and also that she mustn’t use the time to sell a product!

She explained that as a result of feedback from Ofsted inspections since September 2012, and numerous conversations with colleagues, both from schools and the Local Authority, she has recognised nine dimensions that are key to moving schools from good to outstanding.

She then qualified this by saying that she has actually identified eight dimensions, and is asking headteachers to determine the ninth.

The eight dimensions are:

· Evaluating progress over time: typicality in teaching and a focus on learning in and across lessons;

· Professional development which is matched to school improvement priorities and the needs of staff;

· Assessment for learning in day to day teaching: checking, questioning, understanding, intervening and adapting;

· Provision and response to marking and feedback: “evidence of an ongoing learning dialogue”;

· Positive, independent learning behaviours and attitudes to learning: use of pupil voice;

· A rich and relevant curriculum…”contributes to outstanding learning and achievement”;

· Key skills of reading, writing, communication and mathematics across the curriculum;

· Awareness of the use of the Pupil Premium and its demonstrable impact on learning.

Suggestions for the ninth dimension included:
· Excellent SMSC (spiritual, moral, social and cultural learning)

· Making 16 points progress in Key Stage 2

· Excellent SEN and inclusion

· Effective management structures in place

· Engaged parents and stakeholder

· Leadership and management, including governance

The headteachers then undertook an activity, based on the dimensions, asking for examples of practice that has effectively moved their own school forward. Tracy AGREED to collect the information produced and circulate it to headteachers for information.  (See Appendix A below)
Tracy can be contacted at tracy.goodway@essex.gov.uk

 
	TG



	4.

	DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS AND CONFERENCES
The following key dates were noted:

2012/2013 CENTRAL meetings with the Local Authority officers  at Chelmsford City Football Club

Tuesday 5 March 2013

Tuesday 18 June 2013

Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013

Friday 15 March 2013          Stock Brook Country Club, Nr Billericay

Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference 2013

Friday 11 October 2013       Weston Homes Community Stadium

	


Mid (central) EPHA meeting 5 March 2013

Dimensions of ‘good’ and ‘outstanding’: thoughts on moving practice forward in key dimensions that have been highlighted within the revised Ofsted schedule

Summary of table discussions

Positive, independent learning behaviours and attitudes to learning: use of pupil voice

· Mantle of the expert approach 

· School council / class council / circle time

· Interactive assemblies 

· Work on developing the growth (not fixed) Mindset : Carol Dweck’s work 

· Jim Smith:  The Lazy Teacher's Handbook: How your students learn more when you teach less
· Develop quality questioning at onset of learning 

· Future planning from pupil’s perspective i.e. ‘what do they want to know?’ 

· Pupil conferencing

· Pupil surveys 

· Children choosing own level of challenge

· Talk partners

· Self & peer assessment / all pupils involved in meaningful assessment for learning 

· Parent forums

· Our ‘secrets to success’ – encouraging children to think about and describe 

· Base rewards on demonstration of positive learning behaviours 

· Worker of the week  - certificates

· Superstar awards – related to learning behaviours 

· Involvement of government to gather views from children about their learning

· Writer of the month 

· Y6 ‘jobs’ : process of job profile, application, selection etc 

· Changed the culture of the learning 5Rs – resources, reflectiveness, resilience, risk taking &relationships (see Guy Claxton) 

· Giving choices

· ‘No hands up’ question and response approaches: maximises thinking and engagement 

Professional development which is matched to school improvement priorities and the needs of staff and systematically improving and teaching.

“Best practice is spread effectively.”

· Frameworks reflecting teaching standards used for performance management. 

· Cluster led CPD

· Lesson study approach in and across schools / triads and coaching models 

· Lesson drop – ins: regular with an identified whole school focus: recorded & feedback given via staff meetings 

· Lesson Sharing

· Team teaching 

· Sharing good practice – eg regular short sessions at staff meetings: share one thing that has worked this week…..

· Peer mentoring / professional partners 

· Develop a culture of collective responsibility – through school

· Ensure everyone understands the school improvement priorities  

· Good use of LDGs – strengthening collaboration between schools 

· Identifying shared PM targets across the school 

· Professional  partners given 15 mins time at beginning of  staff meeting 

· Providing teaching teams with a working lunch

· Visiting other schools 

Assessment for learning in day to day teaching: checking, questioning; understanding, intervening and adapting.

· Linked to learning behaviours  

· Success criteria 

· Time  for pupils to evaluate / assess / dialogue

· Peer marking

· Pupil conferencing 

· Teachers understanding the impact on pupils / eg reacting to assessment of children / changing practice and direction as a result of assessment – children doing 

         their own assessment for learning  

· Pupils evaluating “best lessons” and providing feedback  on what supports their learning 

· Use of LSAs , other adults 

· Not over-relying on LSAs to support children’s learning – enabling them to be independent learners 

· Involvement of children in the planning 

· Maximise dialogue techniques: talk partners– jigsawing etc 

Provision and response to, marking and feedback: ‘evidence of an ongoing learning dialogue’

· Needs to becomes a culture in lessons

· Must be driven by the pupils not just the teachers 

· Need to build in time for response to marking: can be short sharp and focused ‘improvement time’ 

· Must allow reflection time for the children 

· Pupils and teachers need to understand the difference between “improvement “ (to current work) rather than “next steps” (for subsequent) 

· Verbal feedback maximised and acknowledged in ‘marking’ policy 

· Work scrutiny vital to monitor and develop consistency 

· Recognise that it is essential and therefore time is needed 

Evaluating progress over time: ‘typicality’ in teaching and focus on learning in and across lessons

· Joint observations in and across schools

· Moderation of learning in and across schools 

· Sharing of  best practice in and across schools (within cluster schools) 

· What does good learning look like – set same high expectations 

· Pupil progress meetings 

· Good tracking systems

· Moderation of assessment: regular 

· Regular cycle of lesson observations

· Drop in cycle with specific focus 

· Focussed learning weeks

· Phase leaders to do lesson observation 

· Sharing trends between staff and between schools and evaluation 

· Triads of coaching 

· Clear use of target setting and ongoing review 

· Physical picture of when children are (age related expectation)

· Staff development meeting standing item on agenda for example – share good practice

· Keeping moral up by sharing good practice and looking for novel ideas 

Key skills of reading, writing, communication and mathematics across the curriculum

· Cross curricular themes

· Talk for writing approaches 

· Non- negotiables for writing: defined and accessed throughout all lessons 

· Maximise use of technologies

· Enterprise events

· Maths challenges

· Plan for application of key skills in all curriculum areas

· Support for parents to understand key skills and how to help children at home

· Training for support staff 

A rich and relevant curriculum………’contributes to outstanding learning and achievement’

· Pupil – led : interests and themes

· Outdoor learning

· Keep reinventing

· Use of community – visitors, visits etc 

· Use of new technologies 

· Skills based  - and negotiated: how would you like to learn these skills? 

· Involvement  of pupils in planning

· ‘Memorable experience’ in each unit of work

· First hand experience 

· Teachers given their own budget for resources 

· Whole school joint focus

· Family learning 

· Curriculum regularly reviewed to suit cohorts (boys etc)

· Practical & creative

· Flexibility to meet current needs / interests of the specific learning group 

· Skills across the curriculum

· Local curriculum –based on local area 

· Global links 

Awareness of the use of the Pupil Premium and its demonstrable impact on learning

· Counsellor

· Play therapist

· Nurture groups 

· 1 to1  tuition 

· Funding specific interventions: with close monitoring of impact 

· Cultural diversity coordinator

· Emotional first aider

· Funding extra – curricular activities 

· Long term impact through training of staff

· Tracking pupil progress essential 

· Planned and reviewed regularly 

· Fund specific resources

· Involvement of stakeholders

· Sharing of information with all members of staff
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